

Oxfordshire Clinical Commissioning Group

Jubilee House 5510 John Smith Drive Oxford Business Park South Cowley Oxford OX4 2LH

Telephone: 01865 336795

Email: kiren.collison@oxfordshireccg.nhs.uk

28 November 2018

Dear colleague

I am delighted to announce that Louise Patten's role as Chief Executive and Accountable Officer of Oxfordshire CCG is now permanent with immediate effect. Lou will continue her role as Accountable Officer at Buckinghamshire CCG. The appointment follows a process and discussions with our key external stakeholders in Oxfordshire, as well as the Board and the Executive team.

Lou will continue to provide leadership in progressing plans to develop the commissioning and delivery of more integrated services in the county. The anticipated NHS Ten Year Plan will set out expectations for the future and Lou will be working with the OCCG Board and system leaders to consider its implications for OCCG and the system as a whole.

Together, we look forward to working with you in the coming years to further develop this integration and ensure we can provide health and care that meet the needs of local people in the county.

Yours sincerely

Dr Kiren Collison Clinical Chair